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	CIPFA North East

	
	President: Judith Savage

	
	Vice President: Jim Dafter

	
	Treasurer: Matt Calvert

	
	Secretary: Eleanor Goodman

	

	minutes
	

	

	Meeting:
	CIPFA North East Executive

	
	

	Date and time:
	4 July 2017

	
	

	Venue:
	Newcastle Civic Centre

	
	

	Executive present:
	Judith Savage (President), Jim Dafter (Vice President), Eleanor Goodman (Secretary), Peter Sullivan (Website and Social Media), James Charlton, Laura Hayward, Bruce Parvin, Jane Cuthbertson (via conference call)



	Also present:
	Dan West (CIPFA)

	
	

	
	
	

	1
	Apologies for absence


	

	
	Matt Calvert (Treasurer), David Jobson, Clive Johnson, Katy Laing, Angela Waring, Tracy Wood
	

	
	
	

	2
	Minutes of meeting of 10 May

	

	
	The minutes were agreed as a true record. 
Matters arising:
BP still in dialogue with Crowne Plaza regarding next year’s dinner, but this was not yet booked. 

Pizza and pre-seen event didn’t go ahead due to lack of demand. Exec agreed it was something which should continue to be offered for exam sittings. 
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	Events 2017

Feedback - Apprenticeship Levy Event, 12 June Newcastle Civic Centre (JS)
JS provided feedback. This had been a well attended event with attendees from a range of organisations and disciplines. Some feedback suggested that the session didn’t particularly tell people anything new, which is possible because there is still uncertainty at a national level and some questions which can not yet be answered.  More information will be given at CIPFA national conference and made available on the website after this. 

It was likely that the cost of CIPFA training paid for by the levy would be significantly higher than the cost of CIFPA training in the past, due to the price bandings set nationally based on the level of training. Likely to be comparable or slightly lower than competitor accountancy institutes, and the level of support for students and employers would be much greater. 

Discussion centred around the fact CIPFA needed to do more to emphasise the benefits to employers. CIPFA will also offer AAT provision, which needs to be more widely communicated. One of the outcomes of the event was the desire to establish a regional training group, not just CIPFA members but a mix of professionals e.g. HR/Organisational Development. The other action was to set up a round-table discussion when there is more that can be shared – JS to take this forward. 

ACTION – KL to send PS a short write-up for the website. 

Feedback - North East Accountancy Awards, 29 June, Gateshead Hilton (JS)
Successful awards dinner once again. The awards are a great promotional vehicle for CIPFA.  Tyne and Wear Archives and Museums were winners of the Public Services team of the year. Lessons learned – get invitations for key guests out earlier. Would be great to try to increase number of nominations next year – publicise early, e,g., at the September Brexit event and at the Conference. It was suggested using this year’s winners to publicise next year’s event, e.g. inviting them to the Conference and Dinner free of charge to announce this success, e.g. ask the President to include it in his speech, link in with the EY joint award which would be presented at conference. We should also encourage public services bodies to nominate staff for other categories too. 

ACTION – KL to send PS a short write-up for the website.

Golf Day, tbc
ACTION – EG to contact Clive for an update on progress/date/venue. 

Brexit Event, 19 September (JS)
Background – we were planning an update 1 year on from the Gateshead event in 2016. This has now grown into a panel event over a half day, at Newcastle Civic Centre. CIPFA central are managing the speakers, bookings etc. – as there is a desire to get some of the debate out of London and into the North East. Gareth Davies from Mazars who presented last year would be on the panel, along with a number of speakers e.g. Julia Goldsworthy, Chair of CIPFA’s Brexit Commission. 
There was discussion about the proposed format, with a consensus that there should be a short presentation element in order to help generate and direct questions. CIPFA were promoting the event but we would also need to do local marketing and invite key people personally via contacts e.g. Patrick Melia, Paul Woods. CIPFA were assuming attendance of around 50, but it was felt a larger number of attendees would be better given the large venue (Newcastle Civic Centre Council Chamber). 
A flyer was needed for us to be able to do local marketing of the event. ACTION – Dan Coutts to speak to marketing team regarding a flyer. 
ACTION – JS/JD to speak to CIPFA – Drew Cullen and Saskia Black about the format and targeted invitations. 

ACTION – All – to consider key invitees and email JS and JD.
CIPFA North East Conference, 1 December, Sage Gateshead (Jane C)

All arrangements are in place, and the Conference would be open for bookings from Friday. Need to advertise locally once booking is open. Sponsors were in place including EY, Sellick, Zurich and Penna. 
ACTION – PS to circulate the link for bookings once available on site. 
Events general (all)
We’d previously discussed an events bookmark which AW was working on – it would be great to have all 2018 dates planned in by the time of the conference so this could be printed and promoted then. 
ACTION – EG to contact AW, TW and KL regarding an events committee. 

Paul Bradley had contacted Judith regarding setting up an internal audit sub group. He wasn’t able to attend this meeting, but wanted to put a call out to members to gauge interest and best format for this, e.g. a virtual group, meetings. 
ACTION – JS and PB to discuss setting up Internal Audit group. 

Website and Social Media (PS)
Website fully up to date with all planned events. 

PS looking to set up a volunteers page – with information about existing volunteers and a call for North East volunteers. 
Financial Update (MC)
Not a lot to update – no activity since Annual Dinner, which had made approx. £500 surplus. Please could anyone planning event attendance e.g. Conference which will incur costs let Matt know so he can update the budget. 
Student Update (James C/LH)
This would be a new standing item on the agenda, as Exec keen to understand how best we engage with students and provide helpful support.
Current feedback from students was mainly around exams, with a different picture presented by those studying via Kaplan and those studying via CIPFA. There had been some issues with venue, travel, timing of revision class being difficult for those with childcare responsibilities. There appeared to be a lot of clustering and gaps in the next set of dates and resits – meaning pressure in August and September. JS agreed from the employers’ side, things had felt disorganised. The offer in the North East has felt a bit ad hoc, and a more professional offer was required. DW would pick this up back at CIPFA HQ. 

There is a student page on the website but it’s largely out of date – ACTION – James C and LH to review this so that out of date content can be removed. 
Update from Regional Forum meeting Friday 16 June 2017 (JS)

JS had dialled into the meeting. One key thing to take away was that CIFPA were keen to promote use of the online forum for sharing best practice etc. among regions. Suggested we have a nominated person to check the forum on a regular basis and update with North East information. PS happy to pick this up as part of the website work. Currently unsure who has access. ACTION – EG to email Camilla Hayes to clarify access to the online forum, and circulate details to everyone. 
A lot of the discussion had been around regional Council members and how regional societies could engage with them. This was less of an issue for the North East as we only have one Council member – Michael Brodie – who is well engaged with the regional exec. 

ACTION – EG to look into arranging meeting rooms with conference call facility so MB could dial in from London. 
Plan is still for the North East to host the Regional Forum in Autumn 2018, which would replace the 2018 annual conference. 

Communication with the Exec (JS/general discussion)

How do we better communicate as a region? Some suggestions were that the who’s who document needed to be updated for the website. Use of regional forum online would help communication with other reasons, but 2 forums a year isn’t enough for regular engagement. 

Need to encourage more volunteering in the North East – what do we need? What are we missing? What roles? Need for more defined roles within the exec so that people feel they have valued roles. Do we all really understand what the purpose of the exec is? Jane C has a questionnaire she can circulate that may be helpful. 
It was agreed that email was the best method to communicate within the exec rather than online alternatives – but would aim to send shorter and more frequent mails rather than longer, less frequent ones. 
ACTION – JS and JD would meet later in the summer to discuss future direction of exec/roles and responsibilities etc. 
Any other business
AW sent a message to thank everyone for the gift card and flowers we sent for her and baby Elliott. 
Date and time of next meetings

· Tuesday 12 September

· Wednesday 8 November

All 5pm, Newcastle Civic Centre 
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